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SIGNS OF SAFETY INITIAL CHILD PROTECTION CASE CONFERENCE

ADVICE LEAFLET FOR PARENTS AND CARERS
What is an Initial Child Protection Case Conference?

An Initial Child Protection Case Conference is a Multi-Agency Meeting arranged to talk about concerns about injury, harm or risk of harm to a child.

We use a model for the Initial Child Protection Conference called ‘Signs of Safety’ which helps to:-

· Share information and concerns regarding the child

· Give parents the opportunity to be involved in this information sharing 

· Consider what we are worried about and what is working well for your family

· Agree a Safety Plan to reduce the risk of harm to a child

· Decide if a child has been or is at risk of suffering significant harm. 

Who attends an Initial Child Protection Case Conference?

Initial Child Protection Case Conferences are confidential and minuted multi-agency meetings which are independently chaired by a Child Protection Co-ordinator from Bradford Safeguarding Children’s Board.
Along with yourself and if appropriate the children you can invite one support person whom you trust with confidential and sensitive information about your child and family.  

Other professionals who will attend dependent on the age of the children:

· A Social Worker

· A Police Officer

· Health Practitioners – Midwife, Health Visitor and/or School Nurse

· A representative from your child’s school

· Representative’s from other services that may be involved with your child and family

How do I take part in an Initial Child Protection Case Conference about my child?

Prior to the Initial Child Protection Cases Conference, usually 30 minutes prior to the meeting, you will have the opportunity to meet with the Independent Chairperson who will explain the purpose of the meeting and how the meeting will be conducted. They will attempt to answer any queries you have about the purpose or process of the meeting. 
If you are unsure whether to attend and wish to know more about what to expect, you can discuss this with professionals attending the Initial Child Protection Case Conference such as your child’s Social Worker or Health Professional.  Initial Child Protection Case Conferences will proceed unless you are unable to attend due to exceptional circumstances.
What is decided at an Initial Child Protection Case Conference?

1
The Initial Child Protection Case Conference will decide whether your child is at risk of suffering significant harm and whether they should be made subject to a Child Protection Plan or not. The Chairperson will explain what this means in the pre-meeting discussion. If your child is made subject to a Child Protection Plan the Social Worker will go through this again with you after the meeting.

It may be decided that you child is not considered to be at risk of suffering significant harm and a Child Protection Plan is not required.  If this is the decision reached, consideration will be given to your child’s needs and what services need to be in place to assist you in caring for your child.
2
If your child is made subject to a Child Protection Plan, the Initial Child Protection Case Conference will decide who will be the Key worker for your child.  In most cases; this is a Social Worker.  The Key worker’s role is to make sure the decisions and recommendations from the meeting are carried out.
3
You and the professionals involved will meet regularly to discuss the progress of the Child Protection Plan, these meetings are called Core Groups and are chaired by the Keyworker.  
What happens after an Initial Child Protection Case Conference?

You will receive a copy of the decisions made at the meeting via your Social Worker. These decisions ordinarily go to your Social Worker the next day.

The Child Protection Plan will be reviewed within 3 months of the Initial Child Protection Case Conference and 6 months thereafter.  Child Protection Reviews continue until professionals are confident your child is no longer at risk of significant harm.

Can I appeal again an Initial Child Protection Case Conference decision?
Yes.  If you disagree with the decision made by the Initial Child Protection Case Conference, you can complain in writing to the Chairperson of the meeting within 10 working days.
If you wish to complain, please write to:
The Chairperson

Bradford Safeguarding and Reviewing Unit

6th Floor

McMillan Tower

Princes Way

BRADFORD

BD1 1NN

The Bradford Safeguarding Children Board website has up to date copies of the safeguarding procedure and much useful information about how the child protection arrangements in Bradford, please see:-

http://www.bradford-scb.org.uk
